
DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
ENGINEERING FIELD ACTIVITY, NORTHWEST 
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING COMMAND 

3505 NW ANDERSON HILL ROAD 
SILVERDALE. WA 98383-9130

5090/NARL 
09ERI5/3014 ,28 JANUARY 91 \

Mr. Mark Ader
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Region 10
1200 Sixth Avenue
Seattle, VJA 98101

Dear Mr. Ader:

Your letter of 20 November 1991 requested information to conduct a HRS 
evaluation for Naval Arctic Research Laboratory (NARL), Point Barrow, 
Alaska. You indicated that the scoring is required for all facilities 
listed on the Federal Agency Hazardous Waste Compliance Docket and 
providing this information is required by the responsible party.

Recently, I responded to a related letter frcm your Alaska Cperations 
Office in Anchorage. Enclosed is a copy of that letter. In that letter, 
we advised EPA that we feel that NARL was improperly included on the 
docket.

The current studies conducted at the facility and possible cleantp actions 
are pursuant to a land exchange agreement between the Department of 
Interior, Department of the Navy, and the Ukpeagvik Inupiat Corporation, 
the current property owner. In accordance with the agreement, the Navy is 
pursuing cleanup cptions for contaminated soils at a former dry cleaning 
plant and at Inukpiak Lake. We have provided your office with copies of 
our studies at NARL regarding the agreement.

If you have any additional concerns or questions regarding this facility, 
contact Mr. Kevin Stigile or Mr. Bela Varga of my staff at (206) 476-5775.

V. L. Vasaitis 
Head, Environmental Management Departn^t 
By Direction of the 
Commanding Officer
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DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
engineering field activity, northwest
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING COMMAND 

3505 NW ANDERSON HILL ROAD 
SILVERDALE. WA 98383-9 1 30

5090/NARL barrow 
09ERI4/3815 
6 January 1992

Mr. Alvin L. Ewing
U. S. Environmental Protection 
Agency, Region 10,
Alaska Operations Office 
Room 537, Federal Building 
222 W. 7th Avenue, #19 
Anchorage, Alaska 99513
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office already has a copy of this agreement, but if you need 
another please ask. In accordance with the agreement, the 
Navy is pursuing cleanup options for contaminated soils at a 
former dry cleaning plant and at Imikpuk Lake.

With regard to Northeast Cape, St. Lawrence Island, the Navy 
currently owns approximately 26 acres of a former Air Force 
Station. The remainder of the property was conveyed to the 
Savoonga and Sivuqaq' Corporations in 1979. The Savoonga 
and Siviqaq* Corporations are also Native Corporations 
authorized by the Alaska Native Claim Settlement Act. A 
Preliminary Assessement was prepared for this property and 
forwarded to Dianne Soderlund of your Alaska Operations 
Office in September 1991. We are currently in the process 
of preparing a Site Inspection for this property, it will be 
available in April 1992.

Our point of contact for site assessment activities is Mr. 
Kevin Stigile. For specific questions on Northeast Cape,
St. Lawrence Island, our point of contact is Mr. Douglas 
Thelin. They may be reached at (206) 476-5775.

Sincerely,

L.Vvasaitis 
Head, Environmental 
Management Departme;it 
By Direction of the 
Commanding Officer

Enclosures:
(1) Barrow Vicinity Map
(2) NARL Land Exchange Map
(3) U. S. Property at Barrow
(4) EFA NW letter of Jun 20, 1991

Copy to:
NUWES Keyport (Counsel, 075)
Dept, of Interior, BLM
Alaska State Office (Ms. S. Thomas)
EPA Region 10 (Mr. G. Hofer)

bcc:
09C1
09E
09ER
09ERI
09ERI4
09ERI5
DT:dt:NARL

(jPicLW




